
 

 

 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

The Hon. Kay Granger    The Hon. Rosa L. DeLauro 
Chairwoman      Ranking Member 
H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for Goshen Road Safety Improvements, Montgomery County, Maryland, 
Sixth Congressional District in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is 
Montgomery County, located at 101 Monroe Street, Rockville, MD 20850. 

The funding would be used for the design of safety improvements along Goshen Road from 
approximately 500 feet south of MD Route 124 to approximately 500 feet north of Emory Grove 
Road. The project will correct a sight distance issue associated with the hillcrest at the intersection 
of Emory Grove Road, where there is a substantial crash history. The project is an appropriate use 
of taxpayer funds because sixty-six crashes have occurred on Goshen Road between the 
intersection of Emory Grove Road and MD-124 since 2016.  More than half of these resulted in 
an injury.   

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 
USC 133. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  

Very Truly Yours, 

 

 

Jamie Raskin 
Member of Congress 


